

Dear Members and Friends of Holy Trinity Anglican Church, Marlborough, MA,

Our King and Saviour draweth nigh! O come, let us adore Him!

The First Sunday of Advent marks the beginning of the New Church Year. I am genuinely blessed to announce some exciting ministries being planned or implemented at this time for 2020:

- 8:00 a.m. Sunday Mass: Beginning Sunday, December 1, HTAC will be offering an 8:00 a.m. Said Mass (known as, "Low Mass") every Sunday. The Mass will be approximately 35-40 minutes long. Fr. Bob and Dcn. Rhonda will serve at this Mass on the first Sunday of the month and Fr. Bruce will preside and preach on the other Sundays. Morning Prayer will continue to be offered at 9:00 a.m. "But I, by your great love, can come into your house; in reverence I bow down toward your holy temple" (Psalm 5:7 NIV)
- New Sunday Schedule for HTAC (as of December 1): 8:00 a.m. Low Mass; 9:00 a.m. Morning Prayer; 10:00 a.m. Sung or Solemn High Mass; 11:30 a.m. Fellowship (light lunch); 12 Noon Adult and Children's Education and 12:15 p.m. Campaigners (a ministry of Young Life). "Enter his gates with thanksgiving, and his courts with praise! Give thanks to him; bless his name!" (Psalm 100:4 ESV) and "Remember the Sabbath day, to keep it holy" (Exodus 20:8).
- New Church Plant ("Christ the True Vine"): HTAC is launching a church plant initiative at The Branches of Marlborough (a new assisted living facility in our city). We will be offering a weekly Bible Study at 1:00 p.m. every Wednesday and a Said Mass at 10:00 a.m. every Sunday morning. Fr. Isaac, Dcn. Rhonda, Dcn. Suzy and I will be serving this new Church Plant in some capacity (we are still working out the details). Fr. Isaac will be presiding and preaching at the 10:00 a.m. Sunday Mass. I will be leading the Bible Study on Wednesdays assisted by other clergy. Some of us will be "on-call" for emergencies and will be attending scheduled social events. I have named our new ministry, "Christ the True Vine Anglican Mission at The Branches of Marlborough". The Branches of Marlborough will be supporting June's Table once a month by preparing food and helping to serve our friends and neighbors. Jesus said, "I am the vine; you are the branches....As the Father has loved me, so have I loved you. Abide in my love" (John 15:5 & 9).
- June's Table: We continue to offer June's Table every Saturday, a sit-down family style meal offered to the people of our neighborhood and greater city (serving the hungry, those seeking fellowship, the homeless, the recovering, the sheltered, etc.). I am pleased to say that June's Table has become a collaboration. HTAC partners with: 1) The Advanced Math and Science Academy of Marlborough (AMSA); 2) Greater Grace Christian Fellowship; 3) The Marlborough Rotary Club and 4) The Branches of Marlborough. 5) Two or three additional local organizations are hoping to help us with this important ministry. God be praised! My continued thanks to Emily Morse and Dcn. Suzy for their leadership in June's Table. "Lord, when did we see you hungry and feed you, or thirsty and give you drink? And when did we see you a stranger and welcome you, or naked and clothe you?'...And the King will answer them, 'Truly, I say to you, as you did it to one of the least of these my brothers, you did it to me" (Matthew 25:37b-40).
- Young Life: HTAC continues to partner with Young Life and Wyldlife in the greater Marlborough area. The Ministry of Young Life is to reach the unchurched youth (middle school through high school) with the Good News of Jesus Christ. Presently, Young Life (high school) and Wyldlife (middle school) Club is offered twice a month at The McKinnon home. Campaigners, a book/bible study for teens who wish to dive more fully into the faith revealed in God's holy Word, is being offered every Sunday at HTAC beginning at 12:15 p.m. in the Meeting Room of The Church Office. While Young Life is not a ministry of HTAC per se, we do support Young Life in numerous ways. I am blessed to serve as the first Chairman of the Local Board. Susan Leeming, Kathleen Demers and Jennie O'Leary serve as members. I have assigned Dcn. Shawn and Cate

Fowler to assist with Young Life/Wyldlife Club twice a month. Sarah McKinnon and Kelsie Lyons provide ministry with Wyldlife and Sarah McKinnon and Hannah Gluck plan to offer a Marlborough Middle School Club (after school) beginning in January 2020. Jesus said: "Whoever receives one such child in my name receives me, but whoever causes one of these little ones who believe in me to sin, it would be better for him to have a great millstone fastened around his neck and to be drowned in the depth of the sea" (Matthew 18:5-6).

- Young Life (Biggest News): After five plus years of prayer and meetings at HTAC, the local Young Life Board has called its first part-time lay minister to serve the greater Marlborough region. I am SO VERY PROUD TO ANNOUNCE that our very own Jennie O'Leary has accepted this call to ministry. I am a proud spiritual father! Congratulations Jennie! We are all proud of you! HTAC is committed to contributing financially toward Jennie's new ministry. Several of our members are also supporting Jennie both prayerfully and/or financially. If you are willing to help assist Jennie in her ministry to reach the youth of our City and beyond with the Good News of Jesus Christ, please let her know asap. Every contribution helps! If you are giving from the heart, there is no such thing as a small gift! A word for Jennie from the Holy Scriptures: "Be strong and courageous. Do not be frightened, and do not be dismayed, for the LORD your God is with you wherever you go" (Joshua 1:9).
- Winter Coat, Gloves & Scarfs: I am writing this article on Wednesday, November 20. Today HTAC launched its annual outreach ministry supplying winter coats, etc., to those in need. Kathleen Demers has taken up, once again, this ministry to our neighbors. Thank you, God and thank you Kathleen!!! Our thanks to all of your volunteers. (See Matthew 25:37b 40 above).
- Thanksgiving Day Family Dinner: On Thanksgiving Day at 1:00 p.m., HTAC will once again offer a Family-style sit down Thanksgiving Dinner for our neighbors and anyone who would like to share in the fellowship. This is one of the highlights of the year!!! PLEASE NOTE: By the time you read this edition of The Messenger, Thanksgiving 2019 may have passed. However, this annual ministry serves as an important reminder that to truly worship God in "The Great Tradition" is to worship him in Word and Sacrament AND to worship and honour him through our ministry to those in need "And we urge you, brothers, admonish the idle, encourage the fainthearted, help the weak, be patient with them all. See that no one repays anyone evil for evil, but always seek to do good to one another and to everyone. Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, give thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you" (1 Thessalonians 5:14-18).
- Churches United: I continue to share an ever-growing fellowship in the Lord Jesus and in His Word with three other evangelical pastors in Marlborough. Jim Ash of *The Main Street Journal* is also part of this important ecumenical Christian collaboration. We meet monthly and our families get together every other month for a meal and fellowship. We plan to offer three Prayer Events in 2020! Please stay tuned for details. Each of these churches participate, or hope to participate, in June's Table. "Behold, how good and pleasant it is when brothers dwell in unity!" (Psalm 133:1).
- **Discipleship:** I recently appointed Dcn. Shawn and Cate Fowler to our "Newcomers Ministry". I have also appointed them to oversee the Ministry of Christian Discipleship at HTAC. A few things of note in 2020: HTAC is offering new opportunities for Christian Discipleship all the time. For example: We are now offering, *The Sons and Daughters of Our Lady of Walsingham*. Bishop Harvey serves as, "Bishop with Oversight". I am pleased to announce that we have several persons discerning membership at this time. Please let me know if God has placed an interest in this new ministry within your heart. I have also asked Fr. Bob to lead, "*The Sons of the Holy Cross.*" Bishop Harvey will be overseeing this ministry as well. How are we to define, "*Discipleship?*" Discipleship, simply defined, is, "Continual growth, by the grace of God and his Holy Spirit, in a personal and ever deepening relationship with God through his Church; i.e., through Christian fellowship, God's Word, his Sacraments, prayer, ministry, etc." *Jesus said: "You are the light of the world...[Thus]*, let your light shine before others, so that they may see your good works and give glory to your Father who is in heaven" (Matthew 5:14a, 16).
- Holy Scripture Sunday: The English Standard Version with Apocrypha (ESV) is the authorized version of the Holy Bible in our Province, The Anglican Church in America (ACNA). I am very pleased to announce that on Sunday, December 8 (known as, "Holy Scripture Sunday"), we will be placing 70 copies of the ESV with Apocrypha in the pews of HTAC. After all, we are, "The Bible-Catholic Church." We are hoping to cover the cost of these new pew bibles through donations (\$20 per copy). Please consider making a financial donation to help cover the overall cost (total: \$1,400). Jesus said: "Sanctify them [Father] in the truth, your word is truth" (John 17:17.

There is more! This is a only sample of the year ahead. As I have said before: "The little we offer to God is not miraculous, but what God does with the little we offer Him is truly miraculous! In all things, to God be the glory!" Please pray for the Lord to go before us in all things to prepare His way (not our will, but His will), to be a light unto our path, to open doors to be opened and to close doors to be closed. Thank you for your support. I am sincerely honoured to serve you as your Archdeacon, Rector and Priest!

In the Catholic Faith and Order of God's holy Word (i.e., The Anglican Way), Archdeacon (Fr.) Michael+

CHRISTMAS SERVICES

Tuesday, December 24, Wednesday, December 25, Sunday, December 29,

Christmas Eve: 7:00 p.m. Christmas Day: 10:00 a.m. Holy Name: 10:00 a.m.

Solemn High Mass
Said Mass with Carols
Solemn High Mass with Lessons and Carols

CHRISTMAS MEMORIAL FLOWERS

The season of Advent is just beginning in preparation for the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ. Christmas is a time for remembering our loved ones and those we hold dear. Our memorial flowers and greens at the Christmas services are a way of showing our remembrance. As in the past, a form is included on the back page of this newsletter that can be filled out by anyone desiring to contribute towards the Christmas flowers. The deadline for the names to be in the Christmas bulletin is **Sunday, December 15th, 2019**.

The poinsettias will be delivered to our shut-ins and anyone in the hospital. If there is someone to whom you wish a plant to be delivered or would prefer to personally, please say on the form or call Tanya at 508-877-8736.

Contributions IN ANY AMOUNT are most welcome. Those that are received not only defray the cost of the Christmas memorial flowers, but also help with the expenses incurred by the Altar Guild in the purchasing of candles, communion wafers, wine, etc. Your check should be made out to Holy Trinity Anglican Church, noting "Christmas flowers" on the memo line. Please give your payment to Tanya Bottini, or place it in the offering plate marked "Flower Fund". If mailing, please send directly to: Mrs. Tanya Bottini, Assistant Treasurer, Holy Trinity Anglican Church, 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752.

FOYER GROUPS TO KICK OFF 2020

A Foyer Group consists of four individuals and/or couples who are placed in a group and meet once a month for dinner and Christian fellowship over a period of four months. Each individual or couple hosts the group for one of the four gatherings. The dinner menu, after-dinner activities, locations, dates and times (e.g., in your house or at a local restaurant) are completely up to the host and/or hostess of the month. Sign-up and soon you will be enjoying the company and fellowship of other members of your church family over dinner! It won't work if you don't sign up. So please sign up today or call Fr. Michael at 508-330-2179. For persons who live some distance away from the church, we will attempt to group you with persons in your area when possible. Groups will begin in January or February. Join the fun!

Join Metro West Young Life and Wylde Life!

Metro West Wylde Life (middle school students) meeting December 7, 6-7:30 p.m. Metro West Young Life (high school students) meeting December 7 and 14, 7-9 p.m.

Pass along these dates to middle and high schoolers in your life who you want to have a relationship with Christ. All meetings are held at the McKinnon's home, 189 Stow Road, Marlborough MA 01752. Questions? Interested in volunteering or donating? Contact Jennie O'Leary at jennie.oleary98@gmail.com. Follow Metro West Young Life on Instagram at mwyounglife for more updates and events!

CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD

In this program the children encounter God through developmentally appropriate presentations, centers, and prayer with a strong focus on Scripture, liturgy, and the whole of sacred history. This program helps the children develop a personal relationship with the Lord. We meet in our Atrium (classroom) each Sunday at 12:00 noon.

If you would like to know more about the amazing education program for children, please speak to Diana Newton Wood or Monica Walker.

ADULT CHRISTIAN EDUCATION

BIBLE STUDY: On Wednesday mornings at 10:00 a.m. Fr. Michael leads Bible Study in the meeting room of the Admin. Building, followed by a Said Mass. All welcome! **Please note**: Our last meeting before our Christmas break will be December 18th. We will resume January 22nd.

SUNDAY MORNING: Most Sundays at 12:00 Noon Fr. Michael leads adult Christian education in the meeting room of the Undercroft. Please join us! Note: There will be no Adult Christian Education Sunday, January 12th.

The Intercessory Prayer Group meets once or twice a month under the leadership of Martha Ayisi. Martha is appointed by Fr. Michael as our Rector. Those participating in this ministry are committed to pray for the clergy of HTAC and their families. They also pray for the Holy Spirit to bless the members of our church family, our several ministries and our financial worship. Lastly, they pray for God's protection upon us all.

SUNDAY MORNING FELLOWSHIP - Please are you able to help?

If you would like to help with providing food for our fellowship time following church on Sunday morning, please contact Joan Balk at 508-835-2085 or jcbalk@aol.com. Thank you!

MEN'S GROUP: All men are invited to join us for breakfast at 9:00 a.m. followed by discussion. We meet at church usually on the fourth Saturday of the month. Thus, upcoming meetings are December 28th and January 25th. For more information, please contact Dan Morse at 978-808-0901, or dwmorse@live.com.

JUNE'S TABLE

Holy Trinity and the following community partners: the Advanced Math and Science Academy (AMSA), Greater Grace Fellowship, and the Rotary Club provide a free meal and fellowship every Saturday evening of the month, from 5:00-6:00 pm, in Holy Trinity's Outreach Building. We are thankful for this joint outreach, which enables June's Table to feed the needy in our community on a regular, weekly basis. Thanks be to God!

HTAC serves the meal the first and third Saturdays. We are in need of 6-8 volunteers each of those Saturdays, for the provision of food, and for serving. Reimbursement is available for your expenses. We have a great time – come and see!!

Please let us know if you are able to help with June's Table on one (or more!) of the following Saturdays, from 4-6 pm:

December 7, 2019 January 4, 2020 February 1, 2020

December 21, 2019 January 18, 2020 February 15, 2020



If you have any questions, or are able to volunteer, please contact Emily Morse, 978-808-8608, or Deacon Suzy Kenyon, 508-654-4497. Thanks for your prayers for this mission, and for your help!

NEWS FLASH: CHRISTMAS GIFT BAGS FOR JUNE'S TABLE GUESTS!!!

We're planning a special dinner and gift bags for June's Table 12/21/19. HERE'S HOW YOU CAN HELP!!!

Look for your friendly Elves Sunday, December 7 and Sunday, December 14. We'll be singing/asking for your donations towards 35, \$5.00 McDonald's gift cards, to add to Christmas gift bags for each of our guests. Our partners in service to June's Table are being asked to contribute warm socks, gloves, and hats. If an additional item is on your heart for this Christmas gift bag, please let us know!! All donations, large and small are welcome!! Thanks so much for your support.

HEALING SERVICE

M m

Everyone welcome!

A Service of Healing is held the third Saturday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at Holy Trinity. The service begins with a Bible passage and brief reflection to open our hearts and minds to some aspect of God's Divine healing, continuing with confession and the litany of Healing. Individual anointing and private confidential prayer follow. Bring your personal concerns, or requests on behalf of others, to lift up before God. If you are unable to attend, Healing prayer request cards may be found at the back of the church. Just fill one out and give to Deacon Rhonda. For further information or questions regarding the service, please contact Dcn Rhonda: 508-517-9805 or email 'cottonfamily@verizon.net'.

A Collect for Thanksgiving:

Almighty and gracious Father, we give thee thanks for the fruits of the earth in their season and for the labors of those who harvest them. Make us, we beseech thee, faithful stewards of thy great bounty, for the provision of our necessities and the relief of all who are in need, to the glory of thy Name; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who liveth and reigneth with thee and the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever.

Amen.

December

		/1 /
Sun, December 1 Advent 1	8:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Low Mass Morning Prayer Solemn High Mass
Sun, December 8 Advent 2	8:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Low Mass Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist
Sun, December 15 Advent 3	8:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Low Mass Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist
Sat, December 21	6:30 p.m.	Healing Service
Sun, December 22 Advent 4	8:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Low Mass Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist
Tues, December 24 Christmas Eve	7:00 p.m.	Solemn High Mass
Wed, December 25 Christmas Day	10:00 a.m.	Said Mass with Carols
Sun, December 29 Holy Name	8:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Low Mass Morning Prayer Solemn High Mass with Lessons and Carols

January

Sun, January 5 Epiphany	8:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Low Mass Morning Prayer Solemn High Mass
Sun, January 12 Baptism of Our Lord	8:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Low Mass Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist
Sat, January 18	6:30 p.m.	Healing Service
Sun, January 19 Ecumenical Sunday	8:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Low Mass Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist
Sun, January 26 Epiphany 4	8:00 a.m. 9:00 a.m. 10:00 a.m.	Low Mass Morning Prayer Holy Eucharist



What happens and when...

Weekday Masses

Wednesdays

11:30 a.m. (Cancelled Dec. 25 – Jan. 15)

Healing Service

Saturday, December 21

6:30 p.m.

Saturday, January 18

6:30 p.m.

Second Saturday Volunteer Days

Saturday, December 14

Saturday, January 11

Week of Fasting

Monday, December 9 - Saturday, December 14

Monday, January 13 - Saturday, January 18

Day of Prayer

Saturday, December 9

6 am - 6 pm

Saturday, January 18

6 am - 6 pm

Christian Education:

Sundays

12:00 noon

Christian Education

Wednesdays

10:00 a.m.

Bible Study (Christmas break Dec 25, - Jan. 15)

Prayer Walks

Wednesdays

12:00 noon

Lincoln Street Neighborhood

Church Growth and Discipleship Group:

Thursday, December 5

9:30 am

Thursday, January 9

9:30 a.m.

June's Table:

Saturday, December 7 & 21

5:00 p.m. (set up at 4:00 pm)

Saturday, January 4 & 18

5:00 p.m. (set up at 4:00 pm)

Men's Breakfast

Saturday, December 28

9:00 a.m.

Saturday, January 25

9:00 a.m.

Parish Council

Thursday, December 19

7:00 p.m.

Thursday, January 23

7:00 p.m.

Deadline for December/January "Messenger": Sunday, January 19, 2020.

PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOOD PANTRY

"For I was hungry and you gave Me food" (St. Matthew 25:35a). You are invited to contribute to the Food Pantry on any given Sunday. Please place your offering in the box provided in the Narthex.

When shopping, please remember the hungry.

Thank you and God Bless You!

Also, if you are in need of food, please visit our Food Pantry located in our Fellowship Hall,

or speak with Fr. Michael or Kathleen Demers.

ANGLICANS FOR LIFE

"You saw me before I was born. Every day of my life was recorded in Your book. Every moment was laid out before a single day had passed" (Psalm 139:16, NLT)



- Please visit our table in the entrance to the church. There is a huge amount of information that you may take to read.
- First Concern Banquet: The annual Banquet took place Friday, October 18th. The guest speaker wa Abby Johnson (the woman who wrote the book "Unplanned" that became a movie). She was funny, thought-provoking and inspiring.
- The Fall 40 Days for Life campaign: This ran from September 25th through November 3rd. It was a peaceful prayer vigil outside Planned Parenthood in Worcester. The very good news is the 40 Days for Life campaign saved 738 lives!
- First Concern of Marlborough (508-305-2493), Kindred Healthcare in Marlborough (hospice) (888-796-3741) and Constellation Hospice (978-904-3059) are looking for volunteers. All of these organizations work for Life. They ask for only one hour or more a week at your convenience.
- Playpen for donations: A playpen is located in the Fellowship Hall for donations of baby items, t-shirts, diapers, clothing sizes 0-3 months through 18 months, baby wash, etc. Items collected are given to Birthright of Marlborough, First Concern, and neighborhood mothers during the winter coat program.
- Anglicans for Life is an international Pro-Life Ministry within the Anglican Communion, upholding and proclaiming the sanctity of all human life from conception to natural death. Our local Chapter seeks to raise awareness regarding alternatives to abortion...Let us help you! If you are being called to help with this vital ministry, or if you would like to have information on how we can help, please speak to our co-Coordinators Kathleen Demers (508-624-7642) and Marjorie Franko (978-369-8192). Thank you!

From our People's Warden

- The Winter Coat Program: This began November 20th and will run through the end of February or while supplies last. If you are able to donate new or gently used coats, gloves, scarves, sweaters, etc. for adults or children, please bring them on Sunday, or you may drop them off at City Hall (through the back door outside of the Board of Health in the bin provided during work hours). We will be open for people to pick up needed items on Wednesdays from 3:00 to 6:30 p.m.
- The Food Pantry is open on Sundays following church. Please remember those in need when you are food shopping. Vegetables do not seem to move as quickly as tuna fish, canned chicken, baked beans, corned beef, soup and pasta. There is a bin inside the front doors of the church for your donations. Thank you to all those who have continued to support this ministry.
- Parishioners needing rides: Some of our parishioners have a need for rides to doctors' appointments or to
 do errands. If you have some free time during the week and are able to help, please speak to me.

As always, remember to pray for one another. We are one big family. Thank you! Kathleen Demers, People's Warden

Amazon Smile:

Reminder - We are a member of Amazon Smile, which you can reach via our website - just go there and click on the logo. If you are asked for a charity, put in Holy Trinity Anglican Church, or pick it from the list. Amazon Smile donates 0.5% of any qualifying purchase to us, so, for all your future Amazon purchases, use our link, rather than going directly to Amazon.com. If you are making extra purchases at this Season, please consider using Amazon Smile. Thanks!

SECOND SATURDAY

There are always many tasks needing our attention. Please join us for maintenance, cleaning and other fix-it jobs. Upcoming Second Saturdays will be December 14th and January 11th. Please join us! For more information, please contact Tanya Bottini on 508-877-8736. Thank you!

* * * * * *

PLEDGE CARDS

If you have not yet returned your pledge card for 2020, please do so ASAP. It is most helpful for our Treasurer to have this information. If you need a card or have questions, please contact Tanya Bottini (508-877-87836).

Notes of Note:

- Week of Fasting and Day of Prayer: Our upcoming Weeks of Fasting and Day of Prayer on behalf of our Church Family are as follows:
 - o Week of Fasting: Monday, Dec. 9 Saturday, Dec. 14; Monday, Jan. 13 Saturday, Jan. 18.
 - o Day of Prayer: Saturday December 14; and Saturday, January 18.
- Next Special Collection for the Rector's Discretionary Fund: Sunday, January 12, 2020.
- Special Collection for the Non-Stipendiary Clergy Fund in 2019: Sunday, December 8.
- Prayer requests: please email Emily Morse at emmorse@comcast.net or call or text Emily on 978-808-8608.
- Parish Council meetings: Any member of the parish is welcome to observe any regular Parish Council meeting. The dates are printed in this newsletter and the calendar on the Sunday Bulletin.
- Fr. Michael is off every Friday and Saturday. He will be present for special Services and events in the life of our church family that fall on these days (e.g., neighborhood dinners, stations of the cross in Lent, clergy events, etc.). On these two days, please only call him in the event of an emergency. Thank you.

FAMILY NEWS

Our dear brother in the Lord, John Grasso, passed away in October. John was a much-loved member of our church family. Even when he was no longer able to take the steps or elevator up to participate in the Mass, he would park on the street next to the church and our priests and deacons would take the Holy Communion to him there. A Solemn High Requiem Mass of Christian Burial was celebrated on October 22nd at Holy Trinity, attended by many family and friends. Our love and prayers go to John's family. He will be much missed!

Happy Birthday:

December: Jennifer Davis – 8th; John Chase Wood IV – 9th; Karen Mutalik – 9th; Richard Bostock – 12th; Joan Balk – 19th; Charles Place – 26th; Lindsay Hassard – 28th; John Lindsay – 28th.

January: Jennie O'Leary – 1st; Ethan Keeler – 4th; Martha Ayisi – 8th; Sharon Beaulieu – 8th; Sandra Cullen – 9th; Karen Carlson – 10th; Allison Hassard – 15th; Maria Kato – 17th; Jay O'Leary – 21st.

Happy Anniversary:

Lawrence and Marjorie Franko on December 21st. Fr. Michael McKinnon ordained a priest December 4, 1996.



HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH

The Rt. Rev. Charles "Charlie" F. Masters

Bishop

The Rt. Rev. Donald F. Harvey

Bishop Emeritus

The Ven. Michael J. McKinnon

Archdeacon and Rector

Father Robert Cummins (Harvard, MA)

978-339-3077 (c: voice mail only) or 978-456-2767 (h)

Father Praveen Mutalik (Marlborough, MA)

508-259 -0804 (c) or 508-481-0409 (h)

Deacon Patricia Brewin (N. Attleboro, MA)

508-695-0544 (h)

Deacon Rhonda Cotton (Harvard, MA)

508-517-9805 (c) or 978-456-8680 (h)

Deacon Susan Kenyon (Stow, MA)

508-654-4497 (c)

Deacon Shawn S. Fowler

(In the event of a pastoral emergency when Archdeacon Michael is absent, please call one of the above.)

Parish Council:

Mike Kenvon

508-733-9439 (Rector's Warden)

Kathleen Demers

508-624-7642 (People's Warden)

John Bottini Richard Bostock 508-877-8736 (Treasurer) 508-826-7244 (Clerk)

Dustin Hassard

Jay O'Leary

508-624-9705

Donald Richards

Senior Warden Emeritus

(For non-pastoral issues in the church during Archdeacon Michael's absence please contact one of our Wardens)

Contact Information for Archdeacon Michael and Holy Trinity Anglican Church

- In the event of an emergency, please call Archdeacon Michael any time, day or night, including his day off at 1-508-330-2179.
- Fr. Michael's days off are Fridays and Saturdays.
- Archdeacon Michael's Cell Phone: 1-508-330-2179 (this is the best way to reach Archdeacon Michael).
- Church Office: 1-508-481-8493
- Archdeacon Michael's e-mail: bible.catholic.7@gmail.com to be used for less important matters
- Church location: 472 Lincoln Street, Marlborough, MA;
- Church mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough MA 01752
- Church website: www.holytrinitymarlborough.org
- Like Holy Trinity on Facebook: facebook.com/HTACMass
- Our Diocesan Website: www.anglicannetwork.ca
- Our Provincial Website: www.anglicanchurch.net

Please let us know!

* * * * * * *

If you, or a family member, is sick or in the hospital, please inform Fr. Michael or another clergy person. They will arrange visits, and holy communion if requested.

* * * * * * *

DEADLINE FOR FEBRUARY / MARCH 2020 "MESSENGER"

The deadline for the next issue of this newsletter is Sunday, January 19, 2020. Please hand your items to me, or e-mail them to me at walkermonica@comcast.net. Thank you! Monica Walker



CHRISTMAS MEMORIAL FLOWERS AND GREENS

Please fill out this form and enclose it with your special Christmas memorial offering. Contributions in any amount are most welcome. The deadline for the names to be included in the Christmas bulletin is **Sunday**, **December 15**th.

Your check should be made out to Holy Trinity Anglican Church, noting "Christmas flowers" on the memo line. Please give your payment to Tanya Bottini, or place it in the offering plate marked "Flower Fund". If mailing, please send to: Mrs Tanya Bottini, Assistant Treasurer, Holy Trinity Anglican Church, 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752.

CHRISTMAS MEMORIAL FLOWERS AND GREENS

Given in loving memory of:	
,	
Siven in thanksgiving of:	
Fiven in living honor of:	
	· · ·
his/these memorial(s) is/are given by:	

A Collect for the Nativity of Our Lord: Christmas Day

O God, who hast caused this holy night to shine with the illumination of the true Light: Grant us, we beseech thee, that as we have known the mystery of that Light upon earth, so may we also perfectly enjoy him in heaven; where with thee and the Holy Spirit he liveth and reigneth, one God, in glory everlasting. Amen.

A Parish of the Province of the Anglican Church in North America

An orthodox Anglican Christian Community

472 Lincoln Street
Marlborough, Massachusetts, 01752
Mailing address: 60 Gibbon Street, Marlborough, MA 01752
(508) 481-8493
www.holytrinitymarlborough.org

HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH



Holy Trinity Anglican Church 60 Gibbon Street Marlborough, MA 01752

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED FORWARDING REQUESTED